
M I S S I O N A R Y  O B L A T E S  O F  M A R Y  

I M M A C U L A T E  

Holy Ghost School 

June is the Month of the  
Sacred Heart of Jesus 

 

O most holy heart of Jesus, fountain of every blessing, I adore you,  

I love you, and with lively sorrow for my sins I offer you this poor 

heart of mine. Make me humble, patient, pure and wholly obedient 

to your will. Grant, Good Jesus, that I may live in you and for you. 

Protect me in the midst of danger. Comfort me in my afflictions. 

Give me health of body, assistance in my temporal needs 

your blessing on all that I do, and the grace of a holy death. 
 

Amen.  

 

June 2: Ice Cream $1.00/Juice$ .75 Spirit Wear  
 

June 2-3: Holy Ghost Parish Rummage Sale 

June 4:  School Picnic at Kildonan Park 12:30 
 

June 5-7: Hip Hop in Gym class 
 

June 8: Colour Day $1.00 for Holy Childhood 

             Wear your assigned house team colour             

  *Early Dismissal 2:00 p.m.* 
 

June 12: MCSAA Track and Field (Grade 7-8) 
 

June 13: Taco Tuesday 
 

June 15: MCSAA Track (Grade 4-6) 
 

June 19-22: Gr. 7 & 8 Exams  

 

June 22: Top Marks Uniform Fittings 3:00-7:00 
 

June 23: No School  
 

June 26: Grade 1-4 Museum Trip                

 Grade 8 Fun Mountain Trip 

June 27: Grade 5-8 Bowling 
 

June 27: Kindergarten Celebration 1:00 p.m. 
 

June 28: Gr. 8 Farewell Mass 1:00 p.m. 
 

June 29: Canada 150 Celebrations  

 

June 30: Last Day of Classes,  

           Closing celebration & Awards 10:30 A.M 

               *1:00 P.M Dismissal / No After School* 
 

P A S T O R           R E V ER E N D  A L F R E D  G R Z E M P A  O M I  

C H A I R         M R .  A .  B A L C E R Z A K  

P R I N C I P A L        M R S .  M .  C H A B L U K 



Principalôs Message 

 

Wow, June already, who would believe a year could fly by so quickly. It has truly been an  

honour to serve as the Principal of Holy Ghost School.  The children are amazing, the teachers 

very talented and dedicated, the support staff kind, helpful and insightful; beyond compare!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our parents who entrust their children into our care. We believe that each is a 

unique child of God that shines and glows with personality and grace. Special thank you to the 

Parentsô Association, that meets monthly to plan fun activities for staff and students. They also 

take time to allocate the fund-raising money to support the many requests of the teachers to 

subsidize activities, purchase items for the music program, art classes, sports, classroom games 

and educational toys, and much more! The School Board is an amazing group of dedicated 

parents and parish members that seriously embrace their role as they assist in governing the 

school. Each one bringing their professional talents and expertise to the table to make deci-

sions that shape, strengthen and direct the school. Thank you to Fr. Alfred, Fr. Daniel and the 

parish staff for their ongoing prayers, encouragement and support. 

 

In this last newsletter of the school year, I would like to remind you that though we might 

think our relationship with God is good, Jesus wants to make it spectacular. He wants our cup 

to overflow with His love, His grace and His wisdom. Take a moment to recall the most pow-

erful, grace-filled experience of God youôve ever had. Now multiply that tenfold!  Thatôs what 

God wants to do for you.  Always remember that the Holy Spirit lives in you. Remember that 

he delights in doing ñfar more than all we ask or imagine.ò And donôt forget about all the grace 

and power he offers you every single time you receive Communion. Please, ask God for more 

of His life. Ask Him to give you a joy that overflows and touches everyone you meet. Ask, ask 

and ask.  God loves you. He has great gifts waiting for you. 

 

May God give each of you confidence to open your heart to receive all of His gifts.  

 

Yours in Christôs love, 

                                                                                    

Mrs. M. Chabluk                                                                                                                                                                         

Principal Holy Ghost School 



Thank you!  Farewell!  Good Luck! 
 

Our Pastor Fr. Alfred Grzempa will soon be leaving       

our parish as he has been appointed the new Provincial     

of the Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate,                  

Assumption Province. 
 

On behalf of the students, staff and families of Holy Ghost 

School we would like to thank Fr. Alfred for his generous 

and holy service to our school community and the people 

of Holy Ghost Parish. We wish him great health, wisdom 

in his daily duties and many of Godôs blessing as he      

continues his good works in the Lordôs vineyard. 
 

Let us keep Fr. Alfred in our thoughts and Prayers. The 

staff and students are preparing a year end celebration         

and farewell event for Fr. Alfred on June 30th at 10:30 in 

the Parish Hall. All families are invited to join us. 

****************************************************************************

Year End Message from the HGS Board of Directors 
 

It is hard to believe that another school year is almost coming to an end. While there are still a few 
weeks left to go, the Holy Ghost School Board of Directors would like to extend our thanks  to the 
students, Holy Ghost School staff, Parentsô Association, families; as well as,  Father Alfred and     
Father Daniel, for the continued commitment to the school this past year.  
 

This school year brought in a few exciting things to the school:  
The installation of a gym curtain  
The introduction of the Google classroom pilot program , and the purchase of laptops for this  
program in Grade 7 and 8. 
Debate Club (and first trip out of province to represent Holy Ghost School)  
Playground structure 
Reading corner in the Library 

 

The Board would like to commend the Holy Ghost School students for their hard work this past 
school year that extended beyond the classroom; from their participation in the annual Terry Fox 
Walk to raise funds, Science Fair Symposiums, Heritage Fair, school sports participation, Debate 
Club, the annual school Christmas concert, to the chocolate sales fundraiser, to name a few. It is 
exciting to see our student population show such dedication.  
 

Last but not least, the Board would like to wish the Grade 8 students best of 
success as they continue their education in other schools come the fall. We 
hope that the experiences you gained from Holy Ghost School will be  
memories you hold dear for a lifetime.  

 

The Board would like to wish everyone a happy and safe summer!  



****************************************************************************

***  
 

The 2017-2018 Payment Plan forms must be completed and 

submitted to the school office no later than June20, 2017. 

These payment plans were emailed to all  families. 

 

June 30, 2017  is our last day of Classes. There will be early dismissal  at 1:00. 

There will NOT be an After School Program on this day.  Please make the    

arrangements to ensure your child is picked up from school  at 1:00 P.M 

 

****************************************************************************

On Sunday June 18th letõs pay tribute to our 
Fathers and the many men, who, like Joseph, 
have made sacrifices and have influenced our 
lives - uncles, grandfathers, godfathers, hus-
bands, brothers, sons and other special men in 
our families and circle of friends.  

 

May our Heavenly Father protect them, guide them and       

always keep them in His care -  Amen  

Holy Ghost School Family  

Fun Day Picnic 
 

Once again Holy Ghost School will be having their Family Fun Day Picnic 

on Sunday, June 4th, 2017, at Kildonan Park from 

12:30 to 4:30. Everyone is invited to come out and 

join us for an afternoon of good food, family fun and 

games.  
 

This is a great opportunity to relax and have some fun 

with family and friends; and to come together as a 

community. So mark it on your calendars because this 

will be an event you wonõt want to miss!  



Our Holy Ghost School yearbooks are being prepared.             

Order yours by June 23, 2017! 
 

Yearbooks are $ 20.00 for 1                                                                             

or     2 or more Yearbooks are $15.00 each. 
 

YOUR FRIENDS, YOUR STORIES, YOUR SCHOOL, 

Congratulations to the grade 2 students of Holy Ghost School 

who celebrated the sacrament of their First Holy Communion 

on Sunday, May 7th.  May God bless them always. 

Aliyah Mia A., Charley B., Adrian C., Lilyana D., Kate D., 
Dylan D., Neo D., Tyrell F., Samuel F., Kamila G., Rene G., 
Kristian K., Jakub K., Jenna L., Julian L., Ethan L., Nikolai 

M., Achilles, M., Daniella M., Lilya M., Maya -Grace M., Mia-
belle P., Duncan P., Natalie R., Ciara S., Heth S., Kaiden Y.  



Confirmation  
 

Congratulations to the students of our school who celebrated the  
sacrament of Confirmation on Thursday, May 25, 2017 with  
Archbishop Gagnon!  
 

 Jamelena A.     Jestine A.  
 Jakub B.      Tristan B.  
 Bruce B.      Simone B.  
 Danielle B.     Layla B.  
 Alina B.      Camil C.  
 Jerick C.      Nicole D.  
 Alvin G.      Jecelyn L.  
 Paul L.      Daniel M.  
 Charlene M.     Jean M.  
 Chris M.      Neil P.  
 Chale P.      Jesse R.  
 Mariz T.      Carlo V.  
 Luis V.  


